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Inspired by God's love, we celebrate our gifts as we learn and grow together          St. Alban’s Catholic Primary School 

27th May 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

First and foremost, may the Governing Body extend their best wishes to all of the St Alban’s School family, and 

trust that all are keeping well and safe given the current circumstances. 

On Monday 25th May the Leadership & Management Governing Body members held a virtual meeting with 

Mrs Schaberg to discuss the government’s suggested re-opening of schools on June 1st to the following year 

groups, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. 

In this letter we would like to inform you of the Governing Body’s decision and the reasoning and thought 

process around the decision, to ensure that everyone is on the same page and has a clear understanding on 

what the current road map looks like, and what it may look like in the near future. 

As some of you may or may not be aware there has been constant movement in the position and advice 

from the government around schooling, which one would expect as we are dealing with an unprecedented 

situation. On some days the advice given has changed several times within the hour, which is concerning 

rather than reassuring when the school and parents are trying to make a judgement on whether to open the 

school or to send their child back to school.  

Currently the School is open, like the rest of UK schools to those key workers and most vulnerable. 

On May 10th Boris Johnson outlined the suggested reopening of schools, to the year groups highlighted 

previously on June 1st 2020. During his speech, the government moved away from ‘STAY AT HOME’ to ‘STAY 

ALERT’ encouraging those that cannot work from home to return to work where possible, as well as a number 

of other slightly relaxed rules. The other key factor to note Is the emphasis on the R number, which for those 

that do not know Is the rate of infection from one person to the next. 

On May 10th the R Rate was 0.5 - 0.9 which is the right side of 1, however what we must all be aware of is that 

the scientists that produce and calculate these numbers are doing so based on data from three weeks 

previously, so this rate was based on data when the lockdown was still relatively fresh and observed in a more 

stringent manner. Given the fact that the government themselves advise that it takes 2 - 3 weeks for infection 

cases to be reflected in the data, we have to fast forward to May 31st to see what impact the current new 

relaxed rules are having, and a further 3 weeks to know the R Rate for the same period. 

The current R Rate as of May 22nd is 0.7 - 1.0, this number has not changed since May 15th and please keep in 

mind that in real terms is the number for the period of April 24th. 

As a Governing Body, we are not here to try to persuade, encourage or discourage you as parents or carers 

in making a decision, but must look at the facts and make a decision for the whole of the school and its 

families in the current situation, this includes, pupils, parents, teaching and non-teaching staff.  

Our Decision: 

Based on the facts presented by the government, we have decided against the reopening of the school on 

June 1st 2020. We feel that there is simply not the evidence to support the reopening of the school at this 

stage, coupled with the facts around the R Rate and the 2-3 week lag in the data, we won’t know the full 
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impact of Boris Johnson’s speech on May 10th for some time and have ruled that the risk versus the benefit is 

far greater. 

The Governing Body along with Mrs Schaberg have agreed that they will re-evaluate the situation on June 

11th 2020, where we will again take a look at the facts presented, take a look at the R Rate and make a 

further decision.  We are not suggesting that the school will remain closed indefinitely to Non key worker 

children/ non vulnerable pupils, but want to ensure that we give every decision as much thought and 

attention that it deserves given the priority around everyone’s health and wellbeing. 

The school will however in preparation of future opening be making the required adjustments in readiness for 

the return of pupils in line with the guidance from both the government and Local Authority. This is to ensure 

that social distancing rules can be maintained within the school as and when we feel it is ready to re-open. 

From the survey completed by parents and carers from Reception, Year1 and Year 6 the uptake from parents 

and carers  for places from the provisional date of opening was 18%.   

Looking further ahead the Governing Body also discussed the upcoming six weeks’ holiday period, and feel 

that this should be treated as any other six week holiday period, and would not expect the school to be open 

at all, this includes key worker children and vulnerable children. Off the back of this, we also discussed along 

with Mrs Schaberg what options we could look at for this period, and the school will be talking to the Local 

Authority to lay on some kind of sporting/day club if permitted to help with childcare, if needed, for key 

workers if the current situation does not change. Of course we do not speak on behalf of the Local Authority 

and given the situation, we cannot assume that this is a given, but please know the school will be doing what 

it can to look at alternative options. 

We hope that this letter outlines the tough decision we have jointly made, and the thought process behind it. 

We all know what a difficult time this is for parents, and that it can sometimes feel overwhelming and 

worrying. Whilst the government continue to update us, we will always look to make a collective decision 

based on facts, risk factors and most importantly put the health and wellbeing of all staff and pupils at the 

forefront of our minds. 

Mrs Schaberg will be contacting parents in the three year groups to complete another questionnaire based 

on the possible opening on the 15th June – This is subject to change. 

May we wish you all a safe and healthy half-term break. 

Regards, 

Governing Body 

 

 

 

 


